

Dear Parent or Guardian,

You are receiving this letter because your child's health records show that they have missed important routine childhood immunisations against polio and/or measles. This means your child is vulnerable to serious illness.

Polio is a virus that can cause permanent paralysis of muscles, long-term disabilities, and in some cases, even death. It can be very dangerous for unvaccinated children.

There is no cure for polio, immunisation is the only protection.

Measles is a very infectious virus and a growing problem in the UK. If your child catches measles, they are likely to be very ill. Some people develop serious complications which may require hospital treatment and can even cause death.

There is no cure for measles, immunisation is the only protection.

Please follow this link to Consent or refuse:

https://london.schoolvaccination.uk/polio/2023/Haringey&Hackney

We are visiting Daubeney Primary School to offer catch-up vaccinations for polio and/or measles on <u>Monday 4th March 2024</u>. Please bring your child to <u>Daubeney Primary school</u> on the day of the clinic between <u>3:30pm</u> and <u>5:00pm</u>.

The vaccine(s) your child will be offered will depend on which vaccination(s) they have missed and how old they are. They will be the right one(s) for your child.

You can find more information at nhs.uk/polio and nhs.uk/mmr.

Yours faithfully,

School Immunisation Team

T: 020 3343 2400 OPT: 4

www.schoolvaccination.uk